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Public Works/Facilities Committee Parks Division 

Status Report for January, 2022 

 

• Kemper Shoreline Revetment: Kenosha County will be applying to the FEMA 

Building Resilient Infrastructure and Communities (BRIC) grant for 75% financial 

match assistance to the Kemper Center shoreline revetment. Grants are due at the 

end of January.  

 

• Petrifying Springs Park Pavilion #3 & #5: Repairs to Pets Pavilion #3 & #5 are set 

to occur over winter and early spring to mitigate structural issues that were 

identified as part of a conditional study conducted in 2021. Future foundation 

repairs will be needed for these shelters.  

 

• Petrifying Springs Park & UW-Parkside Multiuse Trails: The first pedestrian 

bridge was installed in December. Design for the remaining four bridges are 

substantially complete with bids due on 2/17/22.  

 

• Pike River Phase III: Request for Proposals for design and construction 

management services are due on 1/22/22. Design will take place during the 2022 

construction season.    

 

• Pringle Nature Center: See attached report.  

 

• South Bike Trail: Brush and tree clearing to manage stormwater along the South 

Bike Trial has started again in December.  Work will continue as conditions allow 

during the winter and early spring months.  

 

• Special Project Coordinator: The full-time Special Projects Coordinator position is 

currently posted and will close on 1/21/22.  The new position is open to internal and 

external candidates.  
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